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Update on LMSW and LCSW continuing education: 

 As you may be aware, a new law requires that all LMSWs and LCSWs must complete 36 hours of 
continuing education in each 3-year registration period beginning January 1, 2015. All continuing 
education must be completed through a provider approved by the New York State Board and may not 
be taken until January 1, 2015, the effective date of the law. 

Out of these 36 required hours, the continuing education regulations allow only 12 hours of self-study 
from an approved provider. For licensees who must complete acceptable continuing education in order 
to register in the first 6 months of 2015, the Department has made the following exception .  The 
Department will allow an applicant whose registration period ends between January 1 and July 1, 2015 
to complete 100 percent of the required continuing education hours through self-study activities. The 
Office of the Professions hopes that this will make it easier for licensees to meet the initial continuing 
education requirement during the phase-in period.  

The State Board Office is continuing to review and approve entities that applied to become an approved 
provider of continuing education for licensed social workers (LMSWs and LCSWs). The State Board Office 
continues to update the list of approved providers on the web: 
www.op.nysed.gov/prof/sw/swceproviderlist.htm. The providers include local and national entities who 
offer traditional, in-person classes, as well as live online webinars and self-study activities.  

Please review the questions and answers at: www.op.nysed.gov/prof/sw/swcefaq.htm. This site will 
help you determine the number of hours you need for the period starting January 1, 2015, based on 
your current LMSW or LCSW registration period. You will also find information about other education 
activities that are defined in law and regulation as acceptable ways to meet the continuing education 
requirements. 

 If your question is not answered on the website, please email it to SWBD@nysed.gov. 
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